February 6, 2003

Liz Balvin-Carrier Management

WorldCom

Dear Ms. Balvin:

This letter is in response to your formal escalation (number SCR062702-09-E07) regarding CLEC Change Request number SCR062702-09 “Remove FID accuracy edit in IMA when the value is "C" or "D" in the FA field for a USOC,” dated June 27, 2002.

Qwest has reviewed the formal escalation and maintains its position that this is not a production support issue and therefore cannot be implemented in a production patch.  In researching this item, Qwest has determined that there is an option that could be explored to resolve this situation.  Given that this change has been prioritized by the CLEC community for implementation in 13.0, and that several CLECs have supported this escalation, Qwest would like to pursue this matter as an Exception Request to be initiated by Qwest.  

Section 8.0 of the CMP document, states “Past Releases of IMA EDI will only be modified as a result of production support changes.  When such production support changes are made, Qwest will also modify the related documentation.  All other changes become candidates for future IMA EDI Releases.”  Additionally, Qwest has determined that SCR062702-09 is neither CLEC code impacting nor requires updates to systems documentation.  Therefore, Qwest plans to take action using the CMP Exception Process to work this candidate as quickly as possible, for all existing releases of IMA, prior to the implementation of the next major release for which it is currently prioritized.

Qwest would like to initiate the aforementioned Exception Request as soon as possible and will consider your Escalation Response email as authorization to move forward with this proposed solution.
Please contact me by telephone at (303) 624-4450 or by e-mail at lnotari@qwest.com if

you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Lynn Notarianni

Information Technologies Senior Director

Qwest

